
ANSWER: 

We went down to one track for a couple of reasons.  It allows us to pull the one 

track slightly away from the edge of the trail and still give enough room for the 

skate track.  It also gives a larger skate area which has been positively received 

from the skate skiers.   It also allows a spot for maintenance runs with the 

snowmobile and Piston Bullie without wrecking a track.  And lastly it was an 

experiment as a potential lane for multi-sport activities like snowshoeing and 

biking.   

The grooming team will discuss putting in two tracks for some of the two way 

trails such as the main, Cedar, Stride and Glide, and Scampering Squirrel.  

Grooming for the upcoming Teck Race (February 3rd) will create two lanes on a 

few trails as it is a classic technique race. 

 

 


